
   

 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER  
  

Our Epworth by the Sea 

retreat was a great success.  

We all got many projects 

either started and/or 

completed, had great 

weather, and lots of sewing 

fellowship.  There were 13 of 

us there; about one forth of 

our membership, which I feel 

is quite the accomplishment, 

but there is always room for 

more of our members. 

The April 21 charity sew 

day was attended by 9 

members, and they are 

reported to have produced 

about 20 quilt tops, Way To 

Go!!!!!  Let’s get them 

finished and to people who 

will know that they are 

thought of by our group. 

The May meeting is going 

to be jammed packed.  We 

will have a very short 

business part.  We need to 

name our Opportunity Quilt 

so the label can be made 

and the entry sent in to 

Quilfest.  And then…..the 

auction.  Bring your 

checkbook.  You will need 

to pay for the items you win 

at the end of the Auction 

(plan on staying until the 

end) those that are selling 

will receive their payment at 

the June meeting.  See in 

this newsletter how to label 

your items to sell so there 

can be a speedy check-in. 

June will also be a busy 

month for Honeybees.  We 

will have Linda Hahn as a 

guest lecturer at the 

meeting, and then at the 

Workshop later in the month.   

 

Keep on Keeping on 

Elaine 
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The website for Honeybee is 

http://honeybeequilters.org 
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PROGRAMS 
    

It’s finally here!!  Your chance to sell off some quilt items you know you 

will not use and at the same time, purchase some real bargains—The 

Annual Ugly Auction.  So, check you sewing studio and see if there is 

anything there you think someone else could use, mark it with your initials, 

and bring it to the May meeting.  Don’t forget your checkbooks for the 

real deals to be purchased. 

  

The Linda Hahn workshop scheduled for June 16, is filling up.  There is a $ 

25 kit fee that will be payable to Linda on the day of the workshop.  There 

is a supply list on the Honeybee website and a picture of the project 

(Feelin’ Crabby) is also in this newsletter.  Linda will be our speaker at 

our June 5 meeting, so this is a meeting you won’t want to miss. 

  

In July, our meeting will be Jamie from Cinnamons to talk about the 

spring market that will happen in May.  She will tell us all about the newest 

hot items in the world of quilting.  Then, on July 21, Joan Jaffray will present 

a workshop to make the beautiful Mandala block.  She will also be at our 

July meeting to tell us what kind of stripe fabric works best to make the 

block.  The sign-up book will be at our May meeting, so check your 

calendars and see if you can make these events.  (Remember, a $ 25 

deposit reserves your spot.) 
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NEWSLETTER 

 

If you have anything that you would like to sell, there will be a for sale section in the 

newsletter.  You’ll just need to send me the information and your contact information. 

 

Please send me the information to my new email address.  It is debrot2642@gmail.com.   
 

 

 

HOSPITALITY  
 

Prior to the meeting we will “Meet to Eat” starting at 5:30 pm, at Panera’s in Mandarin. 

I am looking forward to a good salad and sandwich. Maybe soup, you can’t go 

wrong with anything on the menu. You can reach me (Annette) at (904) 333-3249, if 

you would like directions. 

 

As a reminder we always need goodies for the meeting, so any contributions are 

appreciated. The following are scheduled to bring goodies this month: 

 

Justina Muchler 

Karen Krueger 

Lisa Patubo-Daniel 

Starr Carson 

 

No May  Birthdays this month, but we do have two Anniversaries! 

Happy Anniversary  

   Faye Heyn            May 10 

   Karen Tillmann     May 13 
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CHALLENGES 

 

Orphan Block Swap - We exchanged orphan blocks in March.  Bring your finished charity 

project using your orphan block to the June meeting.  You can make a walker bag, a quilt, a 

place mat, a wheelchair lap quilt or any other charity project you can think of.  Use any 

quilting technique you like.   

 

Paint Chip Challenge - This will be the challenge we display at Quiltfest so let’s show everyone 

how creative we can be.  Use the four colors on your paint chip to create a wallhanging no 

wider than 24” (it can be longer than 24”).  You can use any technique and can add black, 

white, or black and white fabric to the colors on your paint chip.  Think monochromatic.  Add 

a hanging sleeve and story label.  Keep your paint chip so that we can display it along with 

your quilt.  These will be due in August.  I have extra paint chips if anybody still needs one.   

 

Round Robin Challenge - Start with a block of your choice and each month I will give you 

instructions to add a new border.  We will go 6 months.  The last border will be given in 

September.  That gives you a couple months to finish your quilts a possibly even get the 

binding on so we can display them at our Christmas Party. 

 

 General rules: 

 Be creative 

 Challenge yourself.  Try a new technique, use a color pallet you don’t normally use, try 

that new tool or ruler you bought but haven’t gotten around to using yet 

 Follow the border sizes and shapes/techniques assigned 

  

Due June:  Pick a center block you would like to highlight.  It can be a leftover block from 

another project or an exchange, a block from a friend, an appliquéd block, a photo block, 

anything you want to honor with borders around it.  Your center block can be any size, just 

remember we will be adding approximately 54” in borders so if you pick a 20” block you’ll 

have a 74” square quilt.  If you pick a rectangle it will be its dimensions plus 54”.  You get the 

idea.   

 

After you pick your center block square the sides so it is easy to work with and add a 2” 

framing border around it.  Next add a 3” border using a curved piecing technique.  Drunkard’s 

path, waves, appliqué circles on, even yo-yo’s will work for this border.  use your imagination.  

You will have added 10” to your original block 
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MINUTES 

Honeybees Meeting April 3, 2018 

 

The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm 

Visitors:  Kathryn Metzger (program for tonight) 

 

Minutes:  Minutes approved.     Kristine stein moved to accept.  Bonnie McCarty 

seconded.   

VP:  nothing to report 

 

Treasurer:     

Income:  $20.50 ways & means 

$30 membership dues 

$350 retreat – Epworth 

Total $400.50 

 

$21,282.70 in all accounts 

 

The Wells Fargo account closed as of 4/2/18 

 

Secretary:  Please remember to indicate on the check in sheet if you have charity 

items.  This will help us keep track of our reporting to QuiltFest. 

 

Committee  Reports –  

Charity:   April 21st at Kori Road Library – Charity Workshop day – 10:00 am 

 

Making Jelly Roll Race quilts at Charity Sew in.  13 jelly rolls have been made up. 

 

Went through tubs in storage and Elaine found tops that needed to be quilted (17) 

so Elaine did it.  They need to be bound.  Suggestions for a charity are welcome.  

Salzbacher Center and/or Foster Closet.  Will decide at next meeting. 

 

Going to work with First Coast to try and find another avenue to educate younger 

people about quilting 
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Pernie took a charity quilt to quilt. 

 

Challenges/Exchanges:   

Wrapping paper challenge – Justina, Pernie, Colleen, Pat, Robyn, Starr 

 

Create a charity project with the orphan block and bring back in June.   

 

QuiltFest special display by our guild will be the paint chip challenge.  Make a quilt 

wall hanging size from the color on your paint chip.  You can add either black or 

white.  It will be due in August.  You will need a sleeve and label.  An “artist statement” 

will be written.  Be sure to keep your paint chip so it can be displayed with your quilt.   

No wider than 24”.   

 

Round robin challenge – Pick your own center block.  Each month you’ll be given 

instructions to add a border.  Be creative, challenge yourself, try and follow the border 

sizes, shapes & techniques.   

 

1st month - Make a center block, any size.  Will be adding about 54” in borders so 

plan the size of your center block accordingly.   Square it up and add a 2” framing 

border, then a 3” border using a curved piecing technique.  Bring it to the June 

meeting.  

 

Christmas Party:  Connie not here. 

 

Hospitality/Sunshine:    3 people met at Panera.  Birthdays – Nikki, Connie, Caroline, 

Trini, Anna.  Anniversaries – Beth, Cheryl, Elaine, Annette, Sandra.  Mo spoke to Frances 

and she is healing well.  Send her a card/call her and say high. 

 

Membership:    50 members   

 

Newsletter/Website:   Published 

 

 



 
MAY 2018 

 

Programs:   

White Notebook for signup 

 

Upcoming: 

May 19th – Kathryn Metzger (hopefully) – working on room 

May Meeting – ugly auction, Jeanie & Mo – auctioneers,  Anne keeping track.  

Remember your checkbooks.  If you have something coming in please label with 

initials and brief description.  No magazines.  Can’t check out ahead of time.  If you’re 

selling you will be given your money at the next meeting. 

June meeting – Linda Hahn doing lecture/trunk show – Frog Hollow Designs – NY 

Beauty 

June Program 16 – Linda Hahn NY Beauty – Feeling Crabby – Kit Fee $25 – Woody 

Room East Campus, 10:00 am to about 4:00 pm 

July meeting – Cinnamon’s talking about Market 

 

Quilt Fest/Opportunity quilt:  Sept 20-22 

Opportunity quilt – Jeanie has it and it will be bound and have a sleeve by next 

meeting.  Mo will make the label.  Tickets will be available in about 2 months.  We still 

need to name her!!!! 

 

Picked pattern for 2019 – Carolyn showed a pattern she created – it’s a log cabin 

block.  Carolyn  & Jeanie will bring some other color options – homespun was shown.  

We will pick a day for people not completely comfortable with the log cabin process 

and sit and sew together for a day. 

 

Ruler bags for sale at QuiltFest – 15 different colors – for sale $15 – you can preorder 

a color of your choice.   

 

Marie is collecting children’s fabric – Smiles for Ryans pillowcases – at least one yard 

 

Silent Auction quilts – smallest is 8x8, largest is 24x24.  Put a label on back. 

 

Fall Retreat:  August 16-19, Lake Swan Camp $159 per person – sign up will be later 
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Ways and Means:   50/50 tonight.   Door prize winner – Claire.  50/50 winner – Sandy 

$27 

 

Show N Tell:  Had a lot! 

 

Program:  Katryn Metzger – painted quilts – awesome presentation on how to paint 

with acrylics, inks, pastels, etc. including thread painting and quilting. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm 
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